
 

インタナショナル･ナパサ(２０２５年３月４日) 

1) Today's first news is about theft incidents that occurred in Hiratsuka city 

in January 2025. 

Totally 30 cases of bicycle thefts occurred in Hiratsuka City. They occurred in 

almost every town in Hiratsuka City. In particular, 6 cases occurred in 

Amanuma, 5 cases each in Beniya Cho and Tamura. There have been cases 

of bicycles being stolen while parked on the premises of residences. Also, 

there have been cases of bicycles being stolen even if they were locked. When 

you park your bicycle, we recommend that you use a wire-type lock that is 

sold at home centers, and so on. There were 7 cases of motorcycle thefts 

totally in Hiratsuka City. 

Among them, there were 2 cases in Beniya Cho. When you park your 

motorcycle, we recommend that you use an anti-theft lock in addition to the 

normal lock. 

 

2) Next is the information on the Aozora Ichiba “Sun Sun” Marche which 

means Blue Sky Market. 

It will be held at Shona Kaigan Beach Park in Takahamadai, Hiratsuka City 

from 10:00 am to 2:00pm on Sunday, March 9th, 2025. Many kinds of 

handmade accessories and various tasty food at kitchen trucks are available. 

Free Parking. For further information, please call at 0463-31-7211. 

 

3) Next is the announcement for the "Citizen’s Health Seminar." 

The "Citizen’s Health Seminar" will be held on Saturday, March 8, from 1:40 

PM to 3:30 PM at the Hirashin Hiratsuka Cultural Arts Hall. This month's 

theme is "Understanding Heart and Vascular Surgery," which will be 

explained by a doctor from Hiratsuka City Hospital. The capacity is 150 

people. Please apply by calling 0463-32-0015. 

 

4) Next, I would like to inform you about the paperless procedures at the city 

hall. 

Hiratsuka City has started the "No Writing Counter" from February 4th. The 

"No Writing Counter" allows residents to verbally provide the necessary data 

at the counters when applying for documents such as resident certificates, 

without filling out application forms. The staff will then enter the data into 

the computer, completing the application process. Not all applications can be 

made this way, so please check the city hall's website for the procedures that 

are eligible. For inquiries regarding this matter, please contact the Digital 

Promotion Division at 0463-20-8804. 


